
Kendal Victoria Bowling Club 

Minutes of the Committee Meeting 

Wednesday 26th April 2023 

 

1. In attendance/Apologies 

Present: Alan Sanderson (Chairman), Sue Hillbeck (Secretary), Jackie Foster (Treasurer), 

Alan Medcalf, Paul Crossland, Linda Britnell, Bernard Tebay, & John Iddon.  

 

2. Apologies of absence 

Simon Airey, Dan Hartley, Martin Blamire 

 

3. Minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday 22nd March 2023 

These were proposed as a true record by Paul Crossland seconded by Jackie Foster – all 

agreed. 

 

4. Matters Arising 

a) Comps & Sponsorship – Hayes are the sponsor of the next comp and Paul will sort 

sponsorship money, asked Jackie to send invoice. 

b) Bank Account – Scottish Power still not takin direct debit for Gas and Electric, and 

Jackie has advised that the payment should come out on the 9th May, the invoices are 

about £1400, she will check to see if the payment comes out on this date. 

c) Card Machine – Sandy has spoken to all bar people and they have all said no to having 

a machine, Linda advised that no one asked about using card whilst she was working in 

the kitchen so decision made not to go ahead. 

5. Treasurers Report 

As of 25th April 2023 £18,589.25, P Cash £105.14, – Bar £3350, Jackie advised that the 

affiliation fees have been paid. 

 

6. Secretary’s Report 

Sue had received an email from Maggie Mosely at Lindale about a bowler who is doing a 

charity event travelling around all the greens, and would like to come and bowl on ours as 

part of it, Sue to reply to Maggie to advise that is ok and advise that maybe he wants to 

come when it may be busy to help his collection. 

 

Advised committee that unable to get a Lidl loyalty card. 

 

League cup fixtures are out and teams will need to be arranged for the games, fixtures to 

be put up. 

 

Sue to look at the contacts for our website and teams. 

 

7. New Membership Applications 

Len Collis 

Steve Page 

Colin Pennington 

Sean Green 



All accepted 

 

8. Any other business 

Alan Medcalf handed over a letter from the TV licensing people stating that we will be 

prosecuted for not having a licence, Sue to contact them. 

 Bernard asked if the winter league has finished now, and will it start again this year, he was 

 advised that yes it has finished and it will be being looked at for this year, there will be  

 something being organised, just not sure of the format yet. 

 Alan Sanderson thanked Linda and Bernard for running the kitchen at the last comp. 

9. Date and Time of next Meeting  

Wednesday 31st May 2023 

 

Meeting closed at 7.40pm 


